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Resolution to support the SGA proposal for Faculty Handbook language preventing coursework from being due during scheduled university breaks.

The TCU Faculty Senate, in its role as the representative body of the TCU faculty, joins the TCU Student Government Association (SGA) in supporting Faculty Handbook language that prevents coursework from being due during university breaks. At this time, the Faculty Senate, along with SGA, support the SGA proposal to add language that states faculty should not expect work product to be submitted by students from the time that classes recess to the time that they resume (as defined by University Registrar). This language would not prohibit the expectation that students work on long-term projects, maintain knowledge of material, or maintenance skills such as the performance arts over the same period. This language shall also make clear that this provision shall not prevent students from being expected to complete make-up work or work related to Incomplete (I) grades. It is noted that this change is in the best interest of students, promoting increased student mental health while also recognizing the varying access to technological resources that exist when students are away from campus.

SGA Draft of Student Relations Committee Resolution: Digital Syllabi
Resolution to support the SGA proposal for Faculty Handbook language to ensure that students receive digital copies of course syllabi.

The TCU Faculty Senate, in its role as the representative body of the TCU faculty, joins the TCU Student Government Association (SGA) in supporting Faculty Handbook language that would ensure students receive digital copies of course syllabi. At this time, the Faculty Senate, along with SGA, support the SGA proposal to add language that would ask faculty to provide course syllabi digitally to students by whatever means deemed most appropriate by the instructor (LMS, email, Box, etc.). This proposal was brought by SGA out of consideration for the minority of students that presently receive only paper copies of syllabi. The course syllabus governs the relationship between students and faculty and contains vital information and expectations. For this reason, it is desirable that students should have ready access to the document for reference. Were a student to only receive a paper copy, the likelihood of this important information being inaccessible or lost increases. The universal adoption of providing digital syllabi may also decrease the number of inquiries made to faculty about expectations and have environmental benefits.

